## An Garda Síochána

Oifig an Choimisinéara Gnóthaí Corparáideacha An Garda Síochána Páirc an Fhionnuisce Baile Átha Cliath D08 HN3X

Tel/Teileafón: (01) 66 62015/16//20

Fax/Facs:

(01) 66 62013

Luaigh an uimhir tharaghta seo a leanas

le do thoil:

Please quote the following ref. number:



Office of the Commissioner Corporate Affairs Garda Headquarters Phoenix Park Dublin D08 HN3X

Láithreán Gréasáin / Website: www.garda.ie

Ríomhpost / E-mail: commissioner@garda.ie

Bí linn/Join us





CMR\_55-209002/18

## CONFIDENTIAL

Ms. Natasha Lee
Executive Assistant
Section 6 Consultation
Legal Services Regulatory Authority
PO Box 12906
Dublin 2

Re: Public Consultation on Section 6 Review of the LSR Act, 2015

Dear Ms. Lee

I am directed by the Acting Commissioner to refer to your correspondence dated 8 June 2018 in the above.

It is noted that The Legal Services Regulation Act, 2015 places an obligation upon the Legal Services Regulatory Authority to keep under review, and make recommendations to the Minister for Justice & Equality on issues, including:

"the availability and quality of the education and training (including on-going training) for the solicitors' and barristers' professions"

It is submitted, and in keeping with the practice that has been adopted by the Office of the DPP, staff who are qualified Barristers should be required to complete the same (mandatory) CPD requirements of qualified Solicitors as set out by the Law Society. As there is no mandatory CPO training for Barristers, by ensuring all relevantly qualified staff attend CPD training, this will provide certification that there is ongoing training parity among Barristers and Solicitors.

relevantly qualified staff attend CPD training, this will provide certification that there is ongoing training parity among Barristers and Solicitors.

In addition to the above, it is also suggested that consideration could be given to training for Solicitors/Barristers who wish to practise in the area of criminal law in theory and practical training on Garda criminal investigation interviews.

Consideration should be given to compulsory training on the whole area of vulnerable victim in the Criminal Justice system.

Yours sincerely

Sean O Reardon SEÁN O'REARDON INSPECTOR

**COMMISSIONER'S OFFICE** 

18 June 2018